
Human Nutrition: Current Issues

Kinesiology 110

Section: d100

Term: 2000 Fall

Instructor: Allan Davison adavison@sfu.ca
  

Amandio Vieira avvieira@sfu.ca

Discussion Topics: Course content and goals:
 

An introduction to human foods and nutrition, emphasizing contemporary topics relevant to 
health, and our ability to get a healthy diet. We’ll consider: what is needed, why, what 
happens if we get too much or too little, who is at risk, and for what, and how we can 
improve our diets. In the process we’ll critically evaluate nutritional claims, and how our 
Canadian diets fit into world patterns of food use. Each student will evaluate their diet, 
and how appropriate it is to their lifestyles. Students will need to use the Web and eMail to 
get course materials. 

Nutrition Basics (timing approximate)

Week 1 Ch 1 What you eat and why. Introduction to the concepts of nutrition. Foods, 
nutrients, overnutrition, undernutrition, malnutrition, Energy, nutritional status, 
international perspective

Week 2 Ch 2 Tools for diet design, the basics of a healthy diet, recommended intakes, food 
exchanges. Facts and fallacies. How can we know whom to believe?

 Ch 3 A nutrition perspective on the human body, [digestion will be covered later, with each 
food group]

Energy yielding nutrients

Week 3 Ch 4 Carbohydrates, fibre, Sweeteners, diabetes, carbohydrate loading

Week 4 Ch 5 Lipids including fats
 

Week 5 Ch 5 Diet and coronary heart disease

 Ch 6 Proteins 1, Essential and non-essential amino acids. Protein quality

Week 6 Ch 6 Proteins 2, Protein deficiency, international perspective, vegetarianism

Week 7 Midterm 1

Fat soluble vitamins

Week 7 Ch 7 Vitamin E, vitamin K, vitamin D
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Week 8 Ch 7 Vitamin A: Retinol and carotene, Nutrition and cancer

Water soluble vitamins
 

Week 8 Ch 7 Thiamine (B1), Nicotinic acid (B3), Ascorbic acid (vitamin C)

  In class open book revision assignment 1

Week 9 Ch 7 Folic acid, vitamin B12, nutritional anemias 

Water and minerals in nutrition (as time permits)

  Ch 8 Water and salts, sodium (hypertension), calcium (osteoporosis)

Week 10 Ch 8 Iron (anemias), zinc, chromium, selenium, iodine, copper (as time permits)

Energy production and energy balance

Week 11 Ch 9 Energy balance, hunger and appetite, healthy weight control, food selection
 

  Midterm 2 (Cumulative - includes topics covered in Midterm1)

Food safety considerations

Week 12 Ch 15 Nutrition self-defense, Food safety and food poisoning "stomach flu", alcohol 
(p506-511)

  Ch 15 Additives, and contaminants - naturally occurring drugs and poisons in foods

Week 13 Revision and catch-up session, In class open book revision assignment 2.

Quotation from the text: Research has shown no better way to slow or even reverse the 
progress of aging itself and of all the age-related degenerative conditions, than 
through...exercise and a balanced and nutritious diet. We think you will find the study of 
nutrition fascinating. This text discusses some of the most interesting and important 
elements of nutritionto help you understand how what you eat affects your health.

What do we need to learn for the examinations?

From the lectures, you need to know the topics listed on the course overheads. Midterms will 
be closed book, largely if not entirely multiple choice. Two open book revision assignments 
will test information-processing skills, using material that does not need to be memorized.

Do we have to learn anything from the text if it was not covered in the lectures?
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Absolutely yes! In chapters 1-8 and 15, you need to know the definitions in the side bars, 
and the sections headed "key chapter concepts", "concept checks" and "critical thinking" 
(solutions at end of text), whether or not they are covered in the lectures. 

Dates for student to notice:

Week of Sept 26 Calculate nutrient composition of your diet assessed over at least 3 days. 
Just show your TA the forms in Appendix E pages A103, A105-111 with relevant calculations. 
Understand and be prepared to discuss your calculations. Write down you choices for the 2 
areas you’ll emphasize LATER when you do your full dietary self-assessment analysis, goals, 
and dietary plan.
 

Oct. 17 Tue Midterm 1 (Chapters 1-6 + other material covered in the lectures)

Oct. 26 Thu In-class open-book Revision Assignment 1

Nov . 2 Thu Hand in Dietary Self-Assessment (appendix B & class handout)

Nov. 16 Thu Midterm 2 (Chapters 1-9 + material covered in the lectures)

Nov. 30 Thu Open book Revision Assignment 2

Grading: Deadlines and marking scheme:

Midterm 1: 40 marks,
   

Midterm 2: 40 marks,
   

Revision Assignment 1: 20 marks,
   

Revision Assignment 2: 20 marks,
   

Nutritional Self-Assessment: 20 marks.

Before registering, check that you can be present for all the graded components. To get a 
grade for the course, you must make a reasonable attempt at all sections. There will be NO 
make-up examinations, but if you can show that you missed a section for reasons beyond your 
control, or if you do badly on a section, you can drop up to 40 marks. Beyond this there will 
be NO exceptions! Late assignments will be devalued by 5% per day. Keep backups of everything 
you hand in.

Required Texts: Contemporary Nutrition - Issues and Insights: Wardlaw (McGraw Hill 2000) is a 
new book, easy to read, and expensive. Buy the study guide only if you are struggling. And 
buy "Annual editions nutrition readings" only if you want to read well beyond what is

Recommended Texts: 
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Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Prerequisite: 

No familiarity with science will be assumed, but the glossary in the text gives scientific 
words people with high school science should know. If you’ve had no science, plan to learn 
these on your own - about 12 new words per lecture!

Notes: Failure to attend an examination

Students who miss examinations due to exceptional circumstances (such as serious illness or 
compassionate reasons) are required to obtain a physician’s certificate, whereby the 
physician states that you were unable to write your midterm or final on the set date due to a 
medical condition beyond your control, or other supporting documents in order to obtain 
consideration in the course.  Such documents must be filed with the School Director (via the 
Kinesiology office) or Registrar within four calendar days of the date on which the 
examination was to have been written.   Exceptional circumstances must be approved by the 
Undergraduate Program Committee in order for a student to receive consideration.

Students must check the exam schedule when making course selections.  Students are reminded 
that final examinations may be scheduled at any time during the examination period and that 
students should avoid making travel or employment arrangements for this period.

Academic honesty and student conduct

Academic honesty is a condition of continued membership in the University community.
 

Academic dishonesty, including plagiarism or any other form of cheating is subject to serious 
academic penalty, i.e. failure on an assignment, failure in a course, suspension or expulsion 
from the University.

The University codes of student conduct and academic honesty are contained in policies T10.01 
and T10.02 which are available in the Course Timetable and on the Web via 
http://www.reg.sfu.ca.

[www.sfu.ca/kines/kin110]

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


